Concerned Citizens of Big Bay * Environment Minnesota *Freshwater Future*
Friends of the Boundary Waters Wilderness*
Friends of the Cloquet Valley State Forest*Front 40*Protect Our Manoomin*Save Lake Superior Association*Save Our Sky Blue Waters*W. J. McCabe Chapter of the Izaak Walton League*WaterLegacy*Yellow Dog Watershed Preserve
Dear Chairman Hasting and Members of the Natural Resources Committee,
The above organizations, working in communities throughout the Great Lakes region, are writing to express concern over H.R. 4402, now in your committee, and ask that you not move this bill forward.  
Of major concern to residents of the Great Lakes region is how this bill will inhibit our opportunities to protect the places we love.   By allowing the “lead” agency to unilaterally decide that a mining related application does not “significantly affect the quality of the human environment” and side-step a review under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) we lose important protections for our natural resources. Additionally lost by side-stepping NEPA is our right as citizens to engage in civil action under NEPA according to the Administrative Procedures Act. 

H.R. 4402 also makes “bringing the mineral resource to the market place” a higher priority than environmental protection and citizen’s health by requiring the lead agency to “maximize the development of the mineral resource, while mitigating environmental impacts” and at the same time avoiding reviews by the federal agency specifically charged with protecting our environment – the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).  The EPA is “side-stepped” in the bill by requiring the lead agency to avoid additional review of the application. 

Finally, H.R. 4402 creates unrealistic timelines for review of mining related applications – less than half of the time it took for the Eagle Mine in Michigan to gain approval. Even more unrealistic is the requirement for the lead agency to negotiate with the applicant up front for more time to review the application.
We believe that the process, protections, and timelines currently in place have an important role protecting our air and water not only for today, but for our children and grandchildren. Please do not support this bill, which will damage our environment, our rights, and the world we leave to the next generation.
If you have any question, please do not hesitate to contact me at 231-571-5001.

Sincerely yours,

Cheryl Kallio, Association Director

Freshwater Future

